Board of Recreation Meeting

 Monday, July 27, 2020
Town Hall Community Room
6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: M. Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:01pm

2. Roll Call: Present:  C. Dunn, Doug Farrow T. Mason, F. Beriau, M.Johndrow,      M. Phillips Absent with notification: Chastity Walsh
3. Citizen’s Participation: NA
4. Correspondence: A donation with a wonderful note was sent to the recreation department by a family in town. Thanking the staff and department for all they do for the community and the programs that their family has enjoyed and their child has grown up with. 
5. Adoption of Minutes: Motion was made by M. Johndrow second by D. Farrow. No further discussion all in favor, passed unanimously. 
6. Unfinished Business:
a. Community Center/Westfield Ave.: T. Mason updates on Westfield Ave location. Town council did not pass the vote to go town wide. Currently moving to the Westfield Ave has been taken off the table. 
b. Recreation Budget: The recreation budget was decreased by $7000 in the seasonal account. 
7. New Business: 
a. Owen Bell: The playground resurfacing is mostly completed with a small area to be completed in August. The life span of the turf material used is approximately 10-12 years. The playground is now open to the public.

Splash Pad: The splash pad opened on July 16th. Signs were put in place of warning risks and rules. Most people are complying.

b. Cancellation and Changes on Programs/Events: Most spring classes were canceled as of March. Fortunately, with Chad Neal we were able to offer a Virtual Football Program. Staff worked hard to also come up with virtual programming on the facebook site.

c. Planning at Center and Programming during pandemic:
Camp Wallaby:  Having to change and follow guidelines, we were not able to offer camp as we know it. Wallaby Cares has 19 registered campers. M. Muise and the camp staff have done an amazing job in planning and implementing the program. C. Dunn asked the numbers of interest in attending camp this year. T. Mason reports approximately 30 families showed interest. Unfortunately, extended day was not available this year due to guideline.
Theater Camp: Thanks to Jennifer White we were able to offer a different version of theater camp. Numbers were lowered safety measures were put in place; four different opportunities were offered. 

Bike Night: Bike Night was canceled for this year. Very few vendors were at the time of cancellation had signed up and many of our sponsors who are small businesses struggled to stay open. Many of the volunteers could or would not commit at that time and social distancing not a possibility.  
Fireworks 2020: Also canceled for this year. At the time we made the decision we were able to get our entire amount of funding back from the fireworks company for the next years display. This was very important in the decision making. We also did not have a clear outline of the regulations/restrictions from the state in which we could clearly run the program. 

Concerts in the Park: With restrictions we are able to have our first concert Thursday, July 30th. Additional concerts will be,July 30th, August 6th, August 13TH and August 20th.
8. Director’s Report: 
T. Mason shares it’s important to know our outdoor Park Staff has continued to work during this period. The park staff have done an amazing job with the parks, grounds, and all areas of the town.

Fitness classes: The department was able to offer five fitness classes at Owen Bell this summer. The spaces available were limited, maximum registration was met in all classes.

Fall Brochure: Our fall brochure will not be happening. Based on the inability to schedule programming further than a couple months out. Flyers will be available on facebook, the town website, the library, town hall and at the community center in August. The flyer will include programs ranging from September through October. This type of notification for programming will more than likely continue for at least the calendar year.  Staff continue to work on creating new programs. One example: Camp in a Bag, parents can purchase a bag full filled with  activities and ideas to busy children who may be at home. A senior bag is also in the works.    
Due to changing regulations and potential loss of space, many programs may be modified as we go along. The best way to stay up to date on all information is by following the facebook page.                                                                                
Senior Picnic: T. Mason shares the department will be hosting a “Senior Picnic” at Owen Bell Park, September 14th. We will be working with the Quinebaug Valley Senior Center as host.
9. Other: NA

10. Liaison Report: D. Farrow reports that the BOE has received and reviewed what the reopening of school is to look like at this time. 
11. Adjourn: Motioned made by M. Johndrow, second by C. Dunn. No further discussion, meeting adjourned.
